
 
 

 
 

Friday 25 February 2022 
 

Update Letter 
 

Dear Parents & Carers,  

 

I hope you are all safe and well and enjoyed the break.  

 

It has been great to welcome the pupils back and hear about the fun they’ve had.  

 

I am pleased to report that since returning to school on Monday we had had no cases and hope that 

this continues throughout the term.  

 

However, the virus is still circulating and is highly transmissible and as a result we are continuing our 

existing covid measures in line with DFE guidance until the end of this next term, when we will review 

and update them in line with DFE guidance at that time. 

 

Current Covid Measures  

• All staff and secondary age pupils to continue wearing face-coverings when arriving, leaving, 

and moving around the school site, with the option to wear them in class if they choose to.  

• All staff engage in daily testing until Monday 28 February and then return to twice weekly 

testing each Sunday and Wednesday until the end of term. 

• Any staff member who develops symptoms will immediately self-isolate and seek a PCR. 

• All secondary age pupils to continue with twice weekly testing until the end of term. 

• All pupils who are identified as a close contact of a confirmed case need to engage in daily 

testing for 7 days, any pupils who develop symptoms must immediately self-isolate and seek 

a PCR.  

• All visitors to the school will be required to show evidence of a negative LFD test prior to 

arrival onsite and wear a face-covering throughout the duration of their visit. 

• Assemblies will remain virtual. 

• Lunches and breaktimes to continue in class bubbles. 

 

Holiday Heroes and After School Club 

The pupils had a great time at holiday heroes, thanks again to Mrs Mahood and her team of staff 

who made it possible. We have registered as a Break Time provider through Lancashire County 

Council so that we can offer more subsidised places for eligible pupils to access our Holiday Heroes 

and After School clubs from 1st April. We will be sending information about the registration process 

to families who may be eligible, please contact Mrs Mahood if you have any queries. 

 

Faith Visit  

Today we had an online virtual faith visit, classes logged on to take part in online activities learning 

about the Hindu faith, customs, culture, and celebrations and enjoyed traditional Hindu treats made 

by Rowan Class.  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have lots of fun days and celebrations to look forward to this term, next week we are celebrating 

St David’s day on Tuesday and World Book Day on Thursday. 

 

 

Take care & keep safe       
 

          
Kieran Welsh 
Headteacher  
 
 

  


